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Wahta Administration has an existing pandemic plan. We have experienced planning for Y2K in 2000, the 

H1N1 pandemic, SARS, and Ebola virus. The planning for each varies. We are currently receiving regular 

updates and information from the North Simcoe Muskoka Health Unit, and the District of Muskoka. Using the 

latest facts, we can focus our efforts. 

The biggest challenge right now is for everyone to join the global effort to curtail the spread of the disease. As 

we have seen, most activities on gigantic scales have ceased for the time being including schools, major and 

minor sports, business conferences, even Disneyland. Wahta encourages all our members to individually help 

with the effort, and we are providing guidelines and tips on how you can do that.  

With limited service delivery here in the community, we will likely experience more activity in our Community 

Support Services. To ensure the continuation of those services we must plan to experience shortages of staff. 

Self isolation will likely become a major hurdle to overcome. We will be meeting next week to put into place 

the specifics of “who does what” just in case key people are not able to work. This will be the tweaking of the 

pandemic plan. 

On Monday we will be teleconferencing with the Health Unit and other partners to look at interagency plans, 

realize the provincial responses, and discuss business continuity. There will be a situation update and we will 

learn about assessment centres planning updates. Our reason for participating is that we can help 

communicate those messages to our members.   

We would be prepared to assist people as to what they can do should they fall ill, help them to be assessed at 

special assessment centres in Muskoka, and ensure follow up linkages with health professionals will occur.   

At this point in time the risk in our area is low. With all the life changing activities going on with business, 

sports, education, government closures, it can be bewildering to many of all ages, but this is not a time to 

panic. We have to realize all of these things are occurring in order to avoid a crisis where panic might be the 

outcome. Hopefully with everyone’s help this will all be just a bump in the road when we look back.   

The Wahta administration remains ready and open if you have concerns or needs.   

As we continue to monitor and assess I will join the administration in brining you updates regarding this 

important issue and specific plans to serve you.  Please be careful and stay well by practicing the information 

you will see here and elsewhere from health professionals.  

Chief Philip Franks 

 

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit is closely monitoring COVID-19. For current 
information and updates, please 

visit: http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/Promos/Novel-Coronavirus  
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